

Mosaic Fertilizer Riverview Gyp Stack Project Restoration Reviewing Agency Meeting Summary November 14, 2005

Participants:

Jeff Glas, DEP
Mike Thompson, EPC
Pat Milam, Milam Environmental
Warren Reuschel, VHB
Peter Owens, EPC
Trish Stratton, Mosaic
Steve Johnson, Mosaic
David Jellerson, Mosaic
Drew Keen, Milam Environmental
Jeff Stewart, Mosaic

The meeting came to order at approximately 9:15am. Participants introduced themselves to the group. Jeff Stewart, the new environmental superintendent for the Riverview facility, was identified as Mosaic's newest member of the gyp stack project.

Steve Johnson gave a report and a powerpoint presentation on the status of the Archie Creek Construction project. He indicated that Mosaic plans to meet their revised deadline for construction. The creek connection is anticipated to occur in the first quarter of 2006. Mike Thompson stated that he wants to inspect the mitigation areas within 30 days of planting. Trees will likely be planted in the first quarter of 2006. Trish Stratton suggested a spring RRA tour so that all the team members have the opportunity to participate in viewing the mitigation areas.

Clayton Robertson gave an update on the water levels on the north parcels. He provided handouts to the team that included water level data. Mr. Robertson also gave a brief history of Mosaic tree planting activities, and he confirmed that that the DBH requirements for the project have been met.

Pat Milam gave an update on the exotic species removal and maintenance activities on north parcels and the stack buffer area. He noted success on keeping the exotics to a minimum.

Trish Stratton and Clayton Robertson provided a brief presentation on the new and improved project website. The address is www.mosaicco-ilmp.com. The site has been updated from www.cargill-neb.com to reflect the comments of the team members. Data for 2006 – 2010 will be housed on the new site. Historical data for the years 2000- 2005 is contained on the cds in the 2005 annual report. Additional copies can be obtained from

Trish Stratton. Mike Thompson requested that aerials over time, revised Archie Creek timeframe, and copies of the modification letters be added to the new website.

The team boarded a 15-passenger van and toured the north parcels, stack buffer and Archie Creek prior to returning to the meeting room for lunch. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:00pm.